
PARKS AN RECREATION 

AUGUST 28, 2023 

 3 WOOD COUNTY PARK GRANTS WILL BE WRITTEN: NEW DOORS 

FOR THE SHELTER HOUSE/ BATHROOMS IN MEMORIAL PARK; 

PERMANENT SHELTER FOR THE POOL PICNIC AREA; POOL 

EQUIPMENT. 

 THOUGHTS FOR THE POOL FOR NEXT YEAR: RED CROSS 

INSTRUCTION FOR SWIM LESONS; UPDATING THE HANDBOOKS 

AND RENTAL POLICY; ADVERTISE EARLIER FOR POOL STAFF; CODE 

OF CONDUCT FLYERS TO BE HANDED OUT AT SWIM SIGN-UPS; 

ADDITIONAL TRASH REMOVAL OR THE POOL/MEMORIAL PARK; 

PURCHASE MORE UMBRELLAS FOR PICNIC TABLES; HIRE A 

MANAGER AND AN ASSISTANT MANAGER; ADD BARRIERS TO 

AVOID ENTERING THE POOL BATHROOMS FROM THE FRONT 

ENTRANCE. 

 THANKED KELSEY AND NATHAN FOR ALL OF THEIR HARD WORK AT 

THE POOL…SUCCESSFUL SEASON DUE TO THEIR EFFORTS. 

 SPASH PAD OPEN UNTIL SEPTEMBER 9…WILL RE-EVALUATE AND 

POSSIBLY KEEP IT OPEN ONE MORE WEEK. 

 BRICK LAYING AROUND POOL FLAGPOLE IS SATURDAY, 

SEPTEMBER 9. 

 POOL CLEAN UP/CLOSING WILL TAKE PLACE THURDAY, AUGUST 

31. 

 THOSE IN ATTENDANCE: CAROL BAILEY, ERIC CAMPBELL, NATHAN 

SCHULTZE, PAT ROLLINS, GENE STEELE, JOANNE BUSDECKER, 

KELSEY ROLLINS, PAT ROLLINS, JIM MILLER, MARCIA MAZUR. 

 NEXT MEETING: TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 26, 2023 


